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Notes from the Executive Director

OK! Since it’s nearly the end of October already, | thought 1’d better finish up! When | was in
my doctorate program (22 long years ago), my committee chair used to chide me, “Finish! It
doesn’t have to be perfect! Just finish!” That’s the way | feel about the newsletter. | just want to
include every scrap of information because there is so much going on! So, it never quite gets
done. Here is my best attempt at all the news that is the news... I am looking forward to seeing
all the spooky pictures from all of your upcoming Halloween events!

New Program at GHS!




We are so excited to have our new section of New Pathways at Geneva High School. Here is a
photo of the students singing along with Mr. Potter!

Movie Night

Based on Kate Vincent’s headcount, there were 78 people who attended the movie night! (not
including staff). This is almost 30 more attendees than last year! Those that came seemed to love
all aspects of the event and the sensory strategies Jennie Stelletto implemented made the movie
much more manageable for all of our visitors. Thanks to all of the social workers, Jen Phillips
and everyone who made this event so special. The next issue will include pictures!

Open House News

The 12+ team (Amy Gately, Meg Bingham & Nicole Allen) had a terrific turn out for the
12+ Open House last month. There were 12 parents who attended and all districts were
represented. Before the Open House began the team had a planned social event for the
students. The students played some games, ate pizza and socialized with peers from 12+.

The New Directions Program also had a great turn-out with almost all of the elementary
parents coming and even a parent or two of the students in the high school program.

The SAIL Open House was in early October, with another great turn-out, with a special
interest from the families who are new to the program.

Thanks to all of these staff and to all of you for making the Open Houses such a special
time for students and families.

SAVE THE DATE—December 8!!!

It’s amazing that the Sunshine Committee is already working on our Holiday Party! So mark
your calendars for Thursday, December 8 to help us celebrate the holidays. More information
will be coming soon from your hard-working, fun-loving committee: Myra Stinson, Jill Thomas,
Kate Vincent, Jessica Antoniou, Yolanda Smith, Bonnie Carlson, Chris Boers, Diane Berg, Karen
Belich, Dana Brosso, Joanne Carrington-Warren, Jaclyn Chopelas, Laura Clark, Samantha
Cocroft, Linda Koch, Courtney Baier, Ellen Vasauskas, Kimberley Payne and Elisa Dressler!

Cruise Night—November 4, 3:45 in Batavia

Speaking of the Sunshine Committee...They are planning monthly “Cruise Nights” for informal
socializing. The next one is November 10 at 3:45 at Eddie Gaedel’s Pub in Elburn. The
committee plans to cruise all of the towns in our cooperative! | hope to see you there!

Hay Ride

The family hay ride at Primrose Farm was a great success. There were about 25 participants.
Thanks so much to the Sunshine Committee for making all the fun arrangements. The next issue
will have pictures!



Collecting for Kiwanis

The SAIL students put on the charm and helped collect donations for Kiwanis on their Peanut
Days at Blue Goose. All of the groups together raised $194.18! The first group had the
advantage of the Friday afternoon brat sales!! Thanks so much to the students and staff for this
great effort!

Toys for Kids

The Salvation Army’s annual Jim Wheeler Toys for Kids program is celebrating its 33" year.
Once again, they will drop off a big box in the foyer of the main office. They are accepting new
unwrapped toys, monetary contributions and gift cards tot make this Christmas a special one for
needy children. The collection goes from November 14 through December 11. | am attaching a
flyer to this newsletter if you would like to send to your families.

Educator of the Year Nominee

The last newsletter reported that Terri Edwards was going to be our nominee for Educator of the
Year this year. But, she has humbly requested to withdraw the nomination. We still think she is
a wonderful educator, even if we’re not going to submit her name to the county!

Kiwanis Grant

Once again Mid-Valley has been awarded a grant from the St. Charles Noon Kiwanis Club. This
time, it will be used to purchase more BEAMZ laser music devices for the New Pathways
Program. Thanks so much to our partners!

Tuition Waivers

Currently, we have 1 tuition waiver from ISU and one, 3-credit tuition waiver from NIU. We are

anticipating 6 more credits to be available from NIU this week. These tuition waivers should first
be available for the host teachers. After that, we’d like to support staff who are taking classes,



but haven’t used them yet. After that, anyone who is interested can use them. Please contact me
by October 31 if you are interested.

Student Growth

By our estimates, the first step of the student growth planning is going well. We continue to be
impressed with the staff’s dedication and attention to this important task. We hope that it will
lead to better outcomes for students, a more focused instructional program, and better
communication with our parents and district partners. Thanks again for all your efforts!

Next Steps Team

The Next Steps team is so pleased to report that there have been many parents (and older
students) who have attended the Next Steps Presentations. There is one more session planned for
this month. Parents are making connections not only with community agencies, but with each
other. Over the years, this team has trained over a hundred families and staff so that they can be
better prepared for the transition to adulthood. We are grateful for what they offer to families and
how they have helped enhance the image of the cooperative.

ESY dates—Plan your vacations now!

We have already established the ESY dates as July 10-August 3, 2017. The staff orientation date
will likely be June 28-29, but those dates are not firm yet. It also seems that the locations will be
MJC, Shelby and Munhall Elementary again.

Next Year’s Calendars

The districts have also finalized their calendars for the upcoming school year. Here’s what we
know so far:

August 14, SAIL Teachers start

August 15, SAIL TAs start

August 16, most likely the SAIL students will start

Week of August 14—New Staff Week

Week of August 14—Mentor Training

August 21, Opening Days

August 23, most students start (still unsure about Batavia)
December 23 through the first week of January—Winter Break
March 26-30—Spring Break

Move Requests

As you know, we are trying to limit the number of equipment moves to one time a month. Our
next move date will be Thursday, October 28. So, that means you should turn in any move
requests to your coordinator (for this month) by Monday, October 24 so we can organize the
work request. If you have large furniture, equipment or large boxes to move, please fill out the
form and clearly label the items to be moved. The forms are on the web-site.



KNOCK WOOD!

Here is a photo of one of our new skylights in the MJC multi-purpose room. This should take
care of the last of the leaks. It has only taken about 6 years! Thanks so much to Nancy for her
persistence in accomplishing this important task!

New Staff Starting in October

We were able to hire two new substitutes! Welcome!

October Birthdays!

Leslie Surta (1), Christine O’Conner (2), Bethany Akers (5), Jeanne Schultz (9), Nina Campos
(10), Andrea DeMola (11), Heather Winter (11), Diane Berg (12), Ruth Freidel (15), Angela
LoPiccolo (16), Judy Boer (18), Laura Clark (18), Karen Belich (25), Stephanie McSweeney (26),
Craig Brueske (27), Susan Pacey (30), Denise Anthenat (31), and Monica Silkaitis (310, Jennifer
Giese (31). Happy Birthdays to you all!

Thoughts, Prayers, and Get Well Wishes to...

Judy Donner finished all of her chemo which went very well. She is preparing for surgery which
we know will go very well, too. Sending only positive thoughts!

Staff News

Scott Carchedi and his wife had a baby girl, Quinn Nicole, last month. Everyone is doing
well, even Scott!

Johnny Johnson was married last month. No pictures yet! We’re wondering if he wore
shorts!

Dana Brosso (V1) just found out that she was accepted into a Master's Program, at NIU,
for Assistive Technology, with a focus on vision-specific technology (but still using ALL
AT applications). This program will run over the course of two summers (2017 and 2018)
with the second part of it being an AT internship (May-August of 2018). This is just
wonderful news!



The Vision Itinerant Teachers have a new home! They will each have desks and storage
space and a place to call home at Norton Creek Elementary School.

The New Pathways crew over at Fabyan has been working hard to get SCERTS up and running.
They shared some pictures of our planning sessions, as well as the schedule that we have been
working to create for three weeks! :) Since there are three classrooms in one location, these staff
members are able to ability-group the students for their core instruction. Great work!!!



Connie, Raven and Mindy for Crazy Hair Day at Fabyan.
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The students in the SAIL program planned the theme and made the entry for the Scarecrow Fest
this year. It is a wonderful team-building and learning experience!

The Hearing Itinerant Program hosted an Assistive Technology Night for parents and students on
October 3rd in the LRC at Haines Middle School. Dr. Tina Childress, audiologist and late-
deafened adult, presented, shared, and gave parents and students hands-on experience with
assistive technology for hearing aids and cochlear implants. Feedback from both parents and
students was very positive and they were impressed with all of the technology options that are
available such as FM systems, Bluetooth options, wireless streamers, alerting systems for the



home, shake awake alarm clocks, cell phone compatibility options, speech to text phones, apps,
and more. The team would like to thank Illinois School for the Deaf Outreach for providing such
a wonderful and informative presentation for our students with hearing loss and their families.

Student and Program News

Cory K. (12+) has a full-time custodian job at PKMS!

The new Alternative Learning Opportunities Program (ALOP) at Geneva High School is
going very, very well! Christina Amico, the teacher, reports that there are now 10
students in the program. If this program were not in place, these students would likely
fall farther and farther behind in school and be at further risk for academic failure. It is
really exciting to hear about the work Christina is doing with these students!
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The girls in Leigh Ann Huntley’s class had a special visitor--Fire Fighter Alicia. She is Leigh
Ann’s family friend and is a firefighter in Aurora. She spoke to the girls about safety and all the
equipment, brought stickers and coloring books. Then all the girls got to try on the gear. They
loved it!

11th Annual Truck Convoy in Tinley Park

Steven Goblet is featured in the article below. He is Kathy Goblet’s (Job Coach) son and he used
to be in the SAIL program. He is also the QB on the Special Olympics Flag Football team.

The World's Largest Truck Convoy to benefit Special Olympics Illinois will roll through Tinley
Park on Saturday, Oct. 8. The Hollywood Casino Amphitheatre will host the Convoy, celebrating
the partnership between law enforcement and the trucking industry. More than 80 trucks are
expected to participate in the event, which is in its 11th year.
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For just $100, truckers will receive entry into the
Convoy, enjoy a delicious lunch, and receive the
official Truck Convoy T-shirt and hat. Event
check- in will begin at 8 a.m. at the Amphitheatre
and the Convoy will leave at 10 a.m., returning to
the starting location for a lunch celebration,
complete with raffles and a speech from SOILL
Global Messenger Nick Lorenz. Special thanks to
presenting sponsors CITGO, Idealease and Tinley
Park Police Department.

The Tinley Park Convoy is the third and final Convoy of the year. The inaugural Southern Illinois
Convoy, held in Troy, hosted 42 trucks and raised more than $13,000; the Hoffman Estates &
Buffalo Grove Police Departments hosted the 2nd annual Sears Centre Convoy, where more than
80 trucks participated and raised about $21,000.

Professional Development Opportunities

The following are some other professibdavelopment opportunities you may want to explore.
Just | et Carla know if youbéd |ike more informati

The Illinois Council for children with Behavior Disorders is having is 2017 Conference
on February 3-4, in Lisle.

A note from Rona:

Infinitec uses nationally-recognized speakers who are experts in their fields for their training
presentations. Because we are an associate member through our districts, the cost of
these trainings is just $35. The trainings are held in various suburban locations. This year's
trainings are:
Chrome Bootcamp by Mike Marotta, Inclusive Technology Solutions -10/27/16
The Implementation of AAC and Language; How Do | Create and Support Sustainable
Impact? by Marlene Cummings - 12/8/16
CVES: The Core Vocabulary Exchange System by Megan Brazas & Renee Bourke -
1/12/17
Effective Writing Instruction for Students with Complex Learning Needs: Curriculum,
Assessment & Accommodations by Janet Strum -2/1/17
Designing for Inclusion with UDL and Mobile Technology by Luiz Perez - 3/8/17

For more information on these trainings, go to this shared Google folder where Rona has
uploaded the registration forms:

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/OBOc7RO rhGSdYTZ4Ymx4b2JzSEU?usp=sharing

If you are interested in attending a training, please talk with your Program Coordinator.

Remember that you don't have to be available at the time of the live webinar. You can register
and then watch the webinar within 2 weeks of its air date. In addition, some webinars will be


http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WIpHIOBhzA5VwM6kN3vz-NTGQhDNn42RYL63A4jKnkezolgDs7U55NXY5S9XJMLyQfa_XTMB3jZ4Y5u5V-Pi6KshdljEGdBy3JRNa7bcn5edOgnXLgL3AswGxv7eTBLJUOEjiwJHQLDD-9XEybq2DjwVWyyFmfTi47nA77YdGNbqGElGrXZNfsiRpyqQaFolnLlNxhEqc5yuQ8oUhuHs7bNnRDwN1z0Ca8l0sfsIjXmTFWCcMM_JqA==&c=VY3a8LemXJ1PtSn_3Q0Sai4n4ldoneuwSGaX9iCnyv9fhapnu_IoMw==&ch=HqozqU_HNvnV6VGC_gmEIzbuRDWLyI4BYbCopPyp9ZEKgxTFd48cdQ==
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/0B0c7RQ_rhGSdYTZ4Ymx4b2JzSEU?usp=sharing
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permanently archived and will available to any registered user after posted, although it can take
some time for these webinars to post to the myinfinitec.orgwebsite.

To participate in a webinar:

1. If you haven't already, register for a free account on the Infinitec website here. Use your d303
email address.

2. Go to the calendar date for the selected webinar to register for it.

3. You will receive an email with instructions on how to join the webinar. If you are interested in
a webinar but can't attend at the time it's scheduled, you can still register for it and then watch

it within 2 weeks.

If there is a group of people that would like to watch a webinar together and then discuss
afterwards, please let Rona know. She is be happy to coordinate. Happy viewing!

Final Thought

Far and away, the best prize that life offers is the chance to
work hard at work worth doing.

Theodore Roosevelt

I’ve been thinking about work a lot lately. It is interesting to look at a lifetime of work and hope
that somehow and in some way, the work accomplished has been worth it to children and
families. | am grateful for the work you do every day. And for a real treat, check out “Teachers
Tell Students How Special They Are” on YouTube. It’s great.


http://myinfinitec.org/
http://www.myinfinitec.org/home?p_p_auth=9MovOyji&p_p_id=58&p_p_lifecycle=0&p_p_state=maximized&p_p_mode=view&_58_struts_action=%2Flogin%2Fcreate_account

